CLMC Bulletin 411 – 14.01.20

PCN DES Draft Service Specifications

The response to the NHS England and NHS Improvement draft PCN service specifications has been significant, with unprecedented numbers responding to this important <u>survey</u>.

In response to these concerns GPC said: "General practice continues to be under a huge amount of pressure and we hear the concerns raised by the profession in recent weeks about these draft specifications, the workload implications and the need for a qualified workforce to deliver them, loud and clear. While the content of negotiations is confidential, the profession should rest assured that we are listening to doctors on the ground, reviewing their feedback and this will form the basis of talks with NHS England to ensure that the specifications are fair and appropriate before they are agreed." The BMA has reported it on this and commented on twitter.

The <u>HSJ</u> (login required) have also commented today that "NHS England looks likely to row back quickly on its proposed requirements on GPs and primary care networks, after a deluge of strong opposition from GPs and others. Responding to criticism of the specifications which GPs would be asked to deliver as part of their PCN, NHSE director of primary care Nikita Kanani said: "The feedback is crucial and will absolutely be heard and reflected."

CLMC have provided a response to the national survey taking into account the views that have been expressed by constituents and we will continue to feed into discussions at a local, regional and national level at every opportunity. CLMC have also attended a PCN and practice meeting to discuss the potential impact of the DES, the future of PCNs and the link to the local GP LIS.

NHS IT Investment

The Department of Health and Social Care and NHSX have <u>announced that they would be investing £40 million in updating NHS IT</u>, beginning by focusing on speeding up login times by minimising multiple logins. In response to this, Chaand Nagpaul, BMA Council chair said that reducing multiple logins was a positive step, but that this would "not in itself address the overdue and urgent need to upgrade antiquated hardware and software in the NHS, and that we needed "to see an absolute commitment to interoperability so that different systems communicate with one another effectively, and we need to see a clear action plan of how this will be achieved".

Gender Pay Gap

The <u>Institute for of Public Policy Research</u> has published a report which showed that women GPs earn an average of £40,000 a year less than their male colleagues. The IPPR argue that this is because of the existing GP partnership model and women being underrepresented amongst GP partners.

In response to this, Farah Jameel, GPC England executive team member said: "The gender pay gap in this day and age is something that we as a society should be ashamed of, and we need to work harder to examine more closely and address the issues that lead to this in the medical profession. For many female doctors – many of whom will have family or caring responsibilities – working flexibly is the right thing for them, and salaried roles at present are able to provide a greater control over worklife balance. However, partnerships too can offer a great opportunity for flexible ways of working, which could be positive for the recruitment and retention of women, but action must first be taken to reduce the risks that put off GPs of all genders from currently taking on this role."

PCN Conference 2020

At this crucial time for the future of PCNs, there is an important opportunity to join other PCN leaders and share best practice and build supportive relationships at the PCN Conference on Saturday 8 February, at the ICC Birmingham. It should be an interesting day and give people a flavour of how different PCNs, CCGs, LMCs across the country are doing things and giving PCNs ideas for the future and maybe how to do things differently for greater benefit. If you haven't already signed up then you can do so here

CCG Mergers Guidance

The BMA has produced new guidance on CCG mergers, to help GPs get to grips with the changes taking place. This includes information on why, how, and when mergers are likely to take place, as well as advice on how to approach them, and examples of ways in which LMCs and grassroots GPs have influenced and shaped mergers in their areas. Read more here

Online Consultations Toolkit

NHS England has published a toolkit to inform staff in practices and commissioning organisations who are implementing online consultation systems. There is a <u>shortened version</u> aimed at GPs and other practice staff, as well as a <u>full version of the toolkit</u> for those who are leading these projects.

BMA Mental Health Workforce Report

The BMA published a mental health workforce report, which revealed that over half of respondents said they were too busy to provide the care they would like to be able to give, with 44% saying that they felt demoralised and the same number saying their workload was unmanageable. It also showed that around two in five GP appointments now involve mental health, while two in three GPs say the proportion of patients needing help with their mental health has increased in the last 12 months. Read more here.

RCGP Workforce Roadmap

The RCGP has launched a <u>workforce roadmap</u>, calling on the Government to take urgent action on the GP workforce with clear targets for expanding the entire general practice workforce, a commitment to increase GP training places to 4,000 in 2020/21 and to 5,000 soon after, and significant investment into initiatives to improve GP workload and retain existing GPs in the profession.

Supply Disruption Alert for Phenytoin 100mg capsules

The Department of Health and Social Care has advised that a supply disruption alert for phenytoin 100mg capsules has now been issued and can be found here

GPC Regional Elections

Durham/Cleveland was one of a number of GPC UK regional seats which opened for nomination on Monday 13 January at 12pm. Please do review the information and consider carefully if you would be interested in this role.

The nominations close at 12pm Monday 3 February. For further information and to nominate yourself for a seat see here (please note you will need to login to your BMA account in order to view the pages and the information is in the elections tab). If you have any queries, please contact elections@bma.org.uk

Nominees should be aware that the BMA is currently in the early stages of reviewing its governance structures, which may have some potential to impact on the length of terms of office and regional remits during a term of office.

GPC Bulletin

The latest GPC bulletin is available to view here